
 
 

 

Cyclone Chapter of SHRM 

Meeting Minutes          

October 9, 2014 

 

 

Meeting called to order at 8:05 a.m. by Vice President Staci Dunn Pablo 

 

Present:   _29_ Human Resource Professional Members  

 

Introductions, Announcements, and Accomplishments: 

Cheryl Baker announced that Bethany Life has an HR position available.  If you are interested, please see her or go to the 

Cyclone SHRM website as a detail summary is listed.   

 

Marcella Burkheimer announced that Cheryl Baker will be joining Casey’s on October 20, 2014.   

 

Chapter Business 

Financials: 

The September 2014 financial reports were emailed to members with the meeting announcement as well as posted on the 

Cyclone Chapter website.   

 

The following financials reports for September 2014 were read as follows: 

Checking - $9,520.78 

Savings - $3,772.91 

CD - $8,643.92  

CD - $5086.01 

 

Diane Muncrief made a motion, seconded by Anna Andrews to approve the September 2014 financials as presented.  

Motion Carried.   

 

Minutes: 

The minutes of September 2014 meeting were posted on the Cyclone Chapter website with a link provided in the meetings 

announcement that was emailed to members. 

 

Chelsey Aisenbrey made a motion, seconded Joan Kennedy to approve the meeting minutes of September 2014 as 

presented.  Motion Carried.   

 

Membership Report: 

Staci Dunn Pablo reported there was no change in membership from last month.       

 

Education Update: 

Teresa Rummer was unable to be in attendance this year, but Staci reported that HRCI credits for this program are approved 

for 1.5 hours and certificates are on the registration table.   

 
Foundation Update: 

Diane Muncrief announced that Community Day Coupons are now for sale at $5.00 per book.  Community Day at 

Younkers will take place on November 14
th

 and 15
th

.  All proceed of the coupon book sales will go to the SHRM 

Foundation.   

 

Technology Update: 

Chelsey Aisenbrey reported that there is a link on website where members can go to order Community Day Coupons on-

line with free shipping.   

 

Diversity Update: 

No report 

 

 



Old Business: 

Staci Dunn Pablo announced that voting for the Cyclone SHRM Chapter election has closed and the following have been 

voted in for 2015.   

 

President - Staci Dunn Pablo 

VP Membership - Darla Gabrielson 

Secretary/Treasurer - Anna Andrews 

Technology Chair - Chelsey Aisenbrey 

Education Chair - Teresa Rummer 

SHRM Foundation Chair – Diane Muncrief 

Diversity Chair –Joan Kennedy 

Immediate Past President - Open 

 

The Iowa SHRM Conference was held last week with over 600 in attendance.  Thank you to all members who helped out at 

the registration table or any other volunteer opportunities at the conference.  Next year’s Iowa SHRM Conference will be at 

the Iowa Events Center in Des Moines, Iowa on October 7-9, 2015.  Mark your calendars now.  Members gave feedback 

and comments on this year’s conference.   

 

Cyclone SHRM Chapter is in need of a resume review contact person.  If you are interested in being the contact person, 

please see Staci Dunn Pablo.    

 

The speakers for the Cyclone SHRM Chapter meetings for 2015 all lined up and confirmed.  We will be distributing this 

list to members soon.    

 

New Business 

None 

 

Program Summary 

Staci Dunn Pablo introduced David P. Lind from David P. Lind Benchmark presenting on "Latest Trends from the annual 

Iowa Employer Benefits Study." 

 

Closing 

Next month’s meeting will be on November 13, 2014, with Patrick Shanahan from Dickinson, Mackaman, Tyler & Hagen, 

P.C. will present "Personnel Law Update."  The Meeting location will be a REG.   

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Cheryl Baker 

  


